Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
September 7, 2021

% Members Present: George Tuthill and Chet Caron

% The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
« The minutes from the August 31, 2021 meeting were approved.

% Items Reviewed and Signed

» Cemetery Deed: Riverside Plots 173-B&C

» Land Use Change Tax: Morrison Map 413 Lot 99-7

» Timber Tax: Towle Map 418 Lot 67 and Map 414 Lot 29

» Shoreland Permit Application to establish gravel excavation on Map 419 Lot 29

% Business

» The Selectmen reviewed a request from the Alexandria Recreation Advisory Council request for the town
to cut down a damaged tree on the village school lot. The Selectmen discussed about whether there are
funds for maintenance of the property from the school trust funds. Paul Sirard said that they highway
department will go look at the tree and determine if they will be able to remove it.

» The Selectmen revised their meeting schedule for September; the next meeting will be held on Thursday,
September 16" at 6:00 pm with a work session beginning at 5:00 pm.

> Mr. Tuthill provided information about the meeting with the Attorney General to see if it’s practical or
possible to move forward with exploring the possibility of merging the Alexandria and Danbury Police
Departments. The Attorney General gave no red flags and said that he would provide a contact at the
Attorney General’s Office to move forward with exploring what would be involved in the process.

» Mr. Sirard inquired whether the transfer station would change their hours back to being open until 6 pm
on Wednesdays. Mr. Sirard expressed that it may alleviate some of the heavy traffic at the transfer
station on Saturday if the transfer station is open hours on Wednesday that people can make it to after
work. Ed Skrobak stated that the change in hours was made because the transfer station gets dark early
in the winter making it difficult for transfer station staff to make sure dumping is done correctly. The
Selectmen said they would discuss the option with Ken Hall.

Meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant




